
Dear Students,  
 
As you already know, the novel coronavirus infection has been confirmed in Hungary 
and among the students of Semmelweis University. Based on our experience so far, 
the infection is not dangerous for the generation of young adults, if symptoms appear, 
they are mild and do not need hospitalization.  
 
At the same time, the leadership of Semmelweis University is committed towards 
their students preparing for a career in health care. Therefore, we decided to provide 
free tests for our students to screen for the possible occurrence of novel coronavirus 
infection.  
 
» Who can apply for the test? 

Students of Semmelweis University who do not show symptoms of acute respiratory 
tract infections (fever, cough, shortness of breath) but was in close contact with 
someone infected with the novel coronavirus over  4 days ago but not longer than 14 
days ago. You may also apply for the test if you arrived to Hungary from a country 
affected by the infection in the past 14 days. Please, bring your valid student ID.  
 
» Where is the test done? 

The Emergency Patient Care Unit in Semmelweis University’s Central Patient Care Unit 
allocated a room for the tests. (1082 Budapest, Üllői út 78./A) Please, enter the 
building from Korányi Sándor street or Szigony street passing through the courtyard. 
The entrance is located on the right before the Chapel. 
 
» How can you apply for the test?  

You can apply for the test via the dedicated registration platform 
http://semmelweis.hu/koronavirus/vizsgalat/ by entering the password you received 
via Neptun. Booking an appointment by phone is not possible. 
 
» What does the test consist of? 

Arrive 5 minutes prior to the examination. You must sign a statement of consent. 
Samples of nasal and throat secretion and blood samples are drawn.  
 
» How much does the test cost?  

Students of Semmelweis University may request the test free of charge, when duly 
justified. The results of the test are processed by the university for scientific purposes. 
 
» How are you notified of the result? 

Results will be relayed by phone and via email.  


